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- Sheriff Johnson also notified the Board that Jerri Baldwin has been transferrdd

April 19, 1979

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned
session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of April 18, 1979.

District Attorney Mike Malone notified the Board that Debra K. Snyder will
tcrminate on April 30, 1979.

Mr. Malone appeared before the Board to recommend hiring for the Career Crimi-
nal Program Grant as follows: }

(1) Wanda E. St. Laurent, to fill the position of part-time secretary,
at a salary of $350 per month, effective April 19, 1979.

(2) Janet E. Roberts, to fill the position of Program Coordinator, at a
salary of $1083.33 monthly, effective May 1, 1979.

After review of these recommendations it was moved by Mr. Neis that they be
approved, seconded by Mr. Cragan, and carried unanimecusly. This CCP Grant is
scheduled to terminate December 31, 1979, but may be renewed at that time de-
pending upon performance of the grant.

Jim Tate, data processing coordinator, appeared before the Board with two
quotes for a photocopy machine cabinet #H20-2020. Mr. Tate recommended the
purchase of the low quote of Strong's Office Systems at a total price of
$122.36. After discussion it was moved by Mr. Neis that the low quote be ap-
proved, seconded by Mr. Cragan, and carried unanimously.

Mr. Stephen H. Hill, of The Bowersock Mills & Power Company, appeared before
the Board to request permission to install a 16 foot long 4-inch I-Beam to
the side of the southernmost bridge pier of the new Massachusetts Street Bridgp
in order to attach.a trash guard. This proposed trash.guard is to be used for
The Bowersock Mills § Power Company power plant intake located on the dam and
just below the new Kansas River Bridge being constructed by Anderson Construc-
tion Company. The purpose of this trash guard is to prevent logs and other
floating debris from clogging the headgates at the entrance to the power plant
flume. After discussion it was moved by Mr. Neis and seconded by Mr. Cragan
that the Board deny Mr. Hill's second request to attach a trash guard to the
new Massachusetts Street Bridge over the Kaw River on the basis of further re-
view of the file from Mr. Mike Dooley's office, public works director, and
conversation with Mr. Dan Young, county counselor. Motion carried unanimouslyj.

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Monday, April 23, 1979.
ATTEST:

L ENeigid :

D. E. Mathia County Clerk Beverly A. Bradley Chairman

April 23, 1979

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned
session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of April 19, 1979.

The Board approved Commissioners Cancellation Order No. 1871. Order is on
file in the office of the County Clerk.

Jim Tate, data processing coordinator, appeared before the Board to recommend
the employment of Cynthia L. Farmer in the position of key entry operator, at
a starting salary of $520 per month, effective April 24, 1979. After discus-
sion it was moved by Mr. Neis that this recommendation be approved, seconded

by Mr. Cragan, and carried unanimously.

Sheriff Rex Johnson notified the Board that Troy Anderson will terminate on
May 11, 1979.

from jailer/corrections officer at the rate of $850 per month to shift super-
visor at the rate of $859 per month, effective April 14, 1979. After discus-
sion it was moved by Mr. Neis that this transfer be approved, seconded by Mr.
Cragan, and carried unanimously.

The Board met with members of the Douglas County Extension Council, represen-
ted by Dorothy Congrove, chairman, and with Mr. Richard F. King, who is repre-
senting the Director of Extension at Kansas State University, to discuss the
budget for the Extension Council for the period January 1, 1980 to December
31, 1980. After a complete review of the budget as it was presented, which
totaled $190,726 and which included an appropriation of the Douglas County
tax funds of $138,671.78 and reflects a 7% increase, it was moved by Mr. Cra-
gan that the budget be adopted and that the county budget appropriations be

so se~ Motion seconded by Mr. Neis and carried unanimously by all five membgrs

of the  group voting in accordance with the terms of K.S.A. 2-610 as amended.




